
RESOLUTION TO APPROVE A REQUEST FOR GRANT FUNDING 
FROM ASSEMBLYMAN CHRIS BURDICK
THROUGH THE STATE AND MUNICIPAL FACILITIES PROGRAM (SAM) 

WHEREAS, the Town of Pound Ridge is considering building a town community center for the 
use of recreation programs, arts, library-related functions, senior programs, and an Office of 
Emergency Management shelter; 

AND WHEREAS, the Town of Pound Ridge is requesting funding for the construction of a new 
community center for public library, recreation center, office of emergency management, 
indoor/outdoor pool, senior programs and other facilities; Wi-Fi for the Town Park; additional 
free-standing shelters from inclement weather; and handicapped accessible platform for 
spectators for baseball field; 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Pound Ridge hereby 
approves the above-subject request; and it is hereby further 

RESOLVED, that the Town of Pound Ridge Supervisor be authorized to execute all necessary 
agreements, certifications or reimbursement requests on behalf of the Town of Pound Ridge 
with NYS Assembly and the Dormitory Authority of the State of New York. 

DATED: October 4, 2022 _____________________________
Pound Ridge, New York Kevin Hansan, Town Supervisor 















Town Clerk’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 

To: Town Board 

From: Erin Trostle 

Date: September 20, 2022 

Re: Front Desk Staffing  

Following up on my previous memo, I would like to propose a temporary staffing plan for the front 
desk that would run through the end of 2022.   

For the time being, Marie Lazaro is available to cover the front desk 12 hours/week on Monday, 
Wednesday, and Friday afternoons.  The Deputy Town Clerk, RJ Sour, is willing to expand his hours 
from 17.5 hours/week to approximately 24.5 hours/week and to spend all 24.5 hours at the front 
desk through year end.  (Total coverage requirement is 37.5 hours/week, but the schedule would be 
such that RJ would only take lunch breaks on Tuesdays and Thursdays.)  If this change could be 
implemented as of October 5, the cost would not exceed $2,500.   

Although I would continue to oversee reception scheduling and would provide backup coverage if 
necessary, this plan would relieve me of the obligation to serve as the receptionist on a regular 
basis, enabling me to start to make up for some of my lost productivity during 2022.   

Please note that this scenario would only be a short-term solution, since it allocates all the Deputy’s 
time to Reception.  A long-term staffing plan would need to provide not only front desk coverage 
but also administrative support in the Town Clerk’s office.  I hope we can work together to 
accomplish that in the context of the budget process. 

In the meantime, I respectfully request that you allocate up to $2,500 for additional front desk 
coverage.   

ET 





































From: Carolynn Sears
To: Nicole Engel
Cc: Marilyn Shapiro; Ellen Grogan
Subject: Request to hang banner
Date: Monday, September 12, 2022 10:44:42 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

To: Town Board

From:  Conservation Board c/o Marilyn Shapiro

 

Re: Request to hang BANNER across Westchester Ave for upcoming Repair Café

      

From Sunday morning Oct. 9 to  Saturday Oct. 15 removed by 5:00 pm)

 

Final banner size is 20 feet wide x 3 feet tall. Double-sided with grommets.

 

Design layout:

<!--[if !vml]-->

<!--[endif]-->
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